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NATSICC launches new website on the Indigenous Voice to Parliament  

  
5 June 2023  

 
The National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholic Council (NATSICC) has 
launched a new website called “One Journey, Together” for Catholics to learn about 
the Indigenous Voice to Parliament. The website hosts stories and anecdotes from 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander communities and organisations, Catholic figures 
and Catholic organisations.  
 
Bishop Charles Gauci of Darwin, said:   
 
“As Australians we are at a very important time reflecting on the Voice to Parliament. I 
will not tell anyone how to vote, but it is my responsibility as Bishop to encourage you 
all to be reflective in the light of our faith and Catholic Social Teachings: the Common 
Good and the Dignity of all People.” 
 
“We need the ongoing journey of reconciliation and healing. Whatever happens with 
the Voice will not solve all the issues, we are all on the Journey Together. Let’s make 
sure we are informed, and to see which is the best way forward for dignity and 
respect for all.”  
 
The website hosts messages from Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander leaders and 
community members, Bishops and other religious leaders and statements from 
Catholic organisations on the Indigenous Voice to Parliament to support the Catholic 
community to vote in a way that aligns with their Catholic values.   
 
The website also has a range of activities and resources for parishes, including a 
prayer and a kitchen table activity, to support people to deepen their understanding of 
the referendum and empower them with practical tools for meaningful action.   
 
NATSICC Chairperson John Lochowiak, said:   
 
“We are proud to be Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander and we are proud to be 
Catholic. Our shared faith calls on us to come together as one to uphold justice, and I 
encourage Catholics to take a look at the website and learn more about how they can 
engage in this important referendum.”  
 
“By working together in a spirit of solidarity, we can create a more just and equitable 
society for all. And a great first step on that journey is to learn more about the Voice, 
and what it means to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders and Australian Catholics. 
The journey to Reconciliation has been a long one, but it is a fundamental one, and I 
am proud to walk this path with the Catholic and Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
communities.”  
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Go to www.indigenousvoice.church to learn more.   
 
CONTACT: Jessica Stone 0490 684 878 / jessica.stone@caritas.org.au  
 
NOTE:  
 
John Lochowiak, Chairperson of NATSICC, is available for interview.   
 
NATSICC is the peak advisory body to the Australian Catholic Bishops. Established in 
1992, the council has been a voice for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Catholics 
for over 30 years. In that time NATSICC has supported and empowered our First 
Nations communities to bring together their culture and faith as well as educate the 
wider Catholic Church on the gifts that Australia’s First Peoples bring to the Church.  
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